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GLORY TO GOD 

Dear Friends, 

Greetings in the Mighty, All-Powerful Name of     

Jesus! Happy Thanksgiving! It truly is time to give 

thanks, now that our nation has turned a corner!  

The Lord has shown up in mercy! 

 

It has been a long time since you heard from me 

and Remote Area Ministries. Praise God, I am 

doing well and have help from my daughter Amy 

and other gifted friends who help with this news-

letter. Amy and husband Doug are now on the 

board of directors and help me remain a 501c3 

organization, carrying out the vision Jack and I 

started 35 years ago. By God’s grace I have been 

able to follow up on a few contacts he made in 

India and Papua New Guinea and want to give 

glory to God in what is happening currently. Yes, 

I miss Jack, but my focus is still on other nations. 

 

First, I want to thank those of you who have sent 

donations, so I was able to send gifts to India, 

the leader whom Jack met and travelled with 

years ago: Dr. Valerian Albuquerque. He re-

cently was invited to speak at conferences in  

Kenya, Uganda and Tanzania, Africa. Many 

churches had already started and he was able to 

give them more teaching materials including the 

Gill Manuals which we have used extensively.  

He wrote that “Many were touched by God and 

were envisioned to carry on the vision of making 

disciples throughout their nations. There were 

many signs and wonders…” 

Then he went to northeast India, where he was 

able to introduce Kingdom Training Centers using 

the same Gill manuals. He then commission sixty 

pastors with authority to perform the sacraments, 

marriages, funerals and register for legal docu-

ments. He wrote about persecutions too. We 

praise God that there is such hunger in India!   

Papua New Guinea  

Jack met Pastor Tom Koim and His wife years 

ago. Pastor Tom now ministers in a few churches 

in Port Moresby, the capital. RAM sent him the 

Wordless Gospel book for the tribals but what he 

loved most was a prayer book written by Pastor 

Joe Sweet www.Shekinahworship.com.  He re-

ceived 100 of the prayer books, distributed them 

among other church leaders and said the govern-

ment declared a day of Repentance. Then later 

they held a 3 day prayer conference and encour-

aged all church members to have one hour of 

prayer every day. He dearly wants more prayer 

manuals which he can download free from Sheki-

nah Worship, but it costs a bit to print it in New 

Guinea. 
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I keep writing Matthew 6:33 Seek ye first the king-

dom of God and His righteousness and all these 

things shall be added unto you”.  Yet, my calling 

is to pray for and give to the nations and I delight in 

doing this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Since Pastor Tom has connections to the Four-

square church, I believe he can find teachings on 

healing to use. I have many teachings and videos 

on healing, which I hope he can access but he has 

to travel to another location to view them. 

The Lord has been so good to our nation in spite of 

all our failings. The battle for truth is still our agenda 

and faith that the gospel will change hearts. My pre-

sent goal is to abide in Him and be changed into His 

image. I am learning to be still and wait on Him for 

each activity. He is SO compassionate and kind! 

Please pray especially for the unreached tribals in 

Papua New Guinea. 

 

Love and blessings,   

Grace Tuls 
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